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Official School Opening  
 

One of the highlights of a very busy couple of months was the official opening of our Nursery and Primary School. 
This was an all-day celebration, that included speeches from our District dignatories, presentations and traditional 
dancing from our children, and the (all-important) feeding of our children, their guardians and other invited 
guests. We concluded the day with an Amari staff vs the District civil servants soccer match. 
 
So a big thank you to those who began the journey with us in 2009, to our staff, students and community who 
have chosen to partner with us on the ground, and to those who have so faithfully supported us from afar.  

 

The Chairmen of our Australian 
and Ugandan boards (Ps Graham 
Nelson and Akeny Emmanuel) 
planted a mango tree as part of 
the ceremony. 

 
 

Our parents, guardians and other guests added vibrancy and 
colour to the celebrations.  
 

 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Visiting Team from Life Ministry Centre, Australia 
 
 
 

 
   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  

Amari-Gardiner Nursery and Primary School 

Our school has been named after Ken and Dorothy Gardiner, who, along with 
their organisation Life 4 Kids, donated  $10,000 for our first classroom, which 
was an enormous encouragement when nothing else was happening very fast!  

 

They are also highly regarded in the area of childrenΩs ministry, and have 
impacted many people through their teaching and mentoring, including myself.  

Breakfast and devotions before the day starts. (Well, some of them actually started at 6am, before the day got 
too hot, and then took it easy(er) in the afternoons!)  

 
 

Paula helping Fausta (my 
foster child) with English 

 

Working out where the trench was to be built to connect electrical 
cables from the solar farm to the house 

 

Working on the solar pump 

 
Jill and Kris cooking up a storm, and 
making sure the team was well-fed 

 

Dolf getting the solar up 
and running again 

 

²Ŝ ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ŀ ǘŜŀƳ ŦǊƻƳ Ƴȅ ƘƻƳŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘǊŜŜ ǿŜŜƪǎ ƛƴ WǳƴŜ όL ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ ΨƘƻǎǘŜŘΩ ǾŜǊȅ ƭƻƻǎŜƭȅΣ ǎƛƴŎŜ 
the only thing I really had to do was organize who was sleeping where! The team did everything else, including 
their own cooking and work program!  

 
 



 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After 18 months of no mains solar, and 6 months of limited onsite water 
supply, we are enjoying , thanks to our team and their technical expertise.  

 

For those technically interested, the solar farm problem was the batteries died 
and the system shut down. Replacement batteries were rewired incorrectly. 
That is now rectified, and we also have a new generator as a backup. 

 

Our solar pump for the water tank was also wired incorrectly (from the original 
installation) and a switch box wasnΩt sealed off properly, providing a home for 
some lizards etc.   

 

After our school opening, Amari staff played soccer against a team of Buliisa District 
civil servants. Invited guests and other community members stayed to watch.  

 

 

Ric and Duncan have made my life a bit easier by taking all our individual and class 
photos. And our office staff have been able to get them ready for sending out.  

 

 


